THE BUTTES CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION

MEETING MINUTES OF THE 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
TELEPHONE CONFERENCE CALL
March 15, 2018
Board members present by phone:
Jim McGill





John Seybold



Peter Andrews





Jeff Campbell
Evergreen Management Present:
Reed Meredith

President Jim McGill called the meeting to order at 11: 01 with 4 of 5 board members present.


The following motion was made and seconded:
MOTION: To approve the Board meeting minutes of July 28.2017.
Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Jim McGill noted that while the Board has appointed Jeff Campbell to fill the unexpired seat vacated by Michael Poley’s sale of unit 521, they have not elected anyone from the board to fill his office as Vice President. 

The Following Motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: to elect John Seybold as Vice President

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Reed Meredith noted that the board members had appointed Jeff Campbell to the board by email vote, and that memorializing that appointment in the meeting minutes would be appropriate.

The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: To appoint unit owner Jeff Campbell to the Buttes board of directors, filling the unexpired term of departing board member Michael Poley. This term will be up for election in July 2018.
Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Evergreen Management’s Reed Meredith presented an update on several issues including the low snow year and Water & Sanitation costs.  The resort is currently at 62% of normal for snow accumulation. The low snow year presents possible water issues which will be felt this summer but has obviously reduced snow removal costs.  The Mt CB Water & Sanitation District has passed a 10% increase effective January 1st.  Meredith attended the public meeting of the Water & Sanitation Board and asked the board to consider changing the structure of water fees for condominium buildings, based on the fact that many condominium units are vacant for 2-4 months per year and never come close to using the allotted 11,000/ gal/ month.  The water board indicated that they would study the issue and see if another fee structure could be incorporated next year. 
Jim McGill began a discussion of the Renovation completion schedule and invoicing of the previously approved $50,000 special assessment.  McGill noted that the original approval by the owners was a special assessment of $125,000, which was approved at the July 2016 Annual Owners Meeting.  To date, $75,000 has been invoiced, leaving the remaining $50,000 yet to be billed to the owners.
The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: To invoice the remaining $50,000 special assessment with the 2nd quarter dues statements on April 1, 2018.  Payment will be due by June 1, 2018.

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

The $50,000 special assessment breakdown by unit is as follows:

	
	2018 SPECIAL ASSESSMENT
	

	
	            50,000 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Square
	Percent
	

	Owner & Unit Number
	Feet
	of Total
	Assessment

	
	------
	--------
	

	BU501  McGill
	1,682
	7.18
	$3,590.00

	BU502  Hartson-McFarland LLC
	1,664
	7.11
	$3,555.00

	BU503    Goldberg/Markoozy
	1,459
	6.24
	$3,120.00

	BU504   Seybold
	457
	1.95
	$975.00

	BU505    Ivanetic
	710
	3.03
	$1,515.00

	BU506    Funke
	919
	3.93
	$1,965.00

	BU507    Banta
	919
	3.93
	$1,965.00

	BU508    Wallace
	919
	3.93
	$1,965.00

	BU509   Snoddy
	919
	3.93
	$1,965.00

	BU510    Greenwood
	919
	3.93
	$1,965.00

	BU511    Garrett
	1,185
	5.06
	$2,530.00

	BU512    Pierson
	1,682
	7.18
	$3,590.00

	BU513   Ewart
	1,481
	6.33
	$3,165.00

	BU514    Campbell
	1,459
	6.24
	$3,120.00

	BU515    Sherman
	1,246
	5.32
	$2,660.00

	BU516    Sevian
	919
	3.93
	$1,965.00

	BU517  Raschella
	919
	3.93
	$1,965.00

	BU518    Gibson
	919
	3.93
	$1,965.00

	BU519    Barker
	919
	3.93
	$1,965.00

	BU520    Andrews
	919
	3.93
	$1,965.00

	BU521    Winquist/ Stone
	1,185
	5.06
	$2,530.00

	
	
	
	

	
	23,400
	100.00 
	$50,000.00


Reed Meredith presented the 2017 Fiscal Year –End financial statements at this time. The year-end Balance Sheet shows total Assets of $181,786.39 and Total Liabilities of $61,410.53. The ending Consolidated Fund Balance was $120,375.86.  The association completed the year with operating expenditures under budget by $8,795.73. Significant savings in the areas of contract labor, electric, snow plowing, and snow removal contributed to this positive outcome. 
The following motion was made and seconded:
MOTION: To approved the 2017 FYE Financial Statements as presented.

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Meredith then presented the proposed 2018 Operating Budget, which totals $109,702. The proposed budget maintains regular dues assessments at their current levels. Most operating expenses remain unchanged from the 2017 budget with the exception of slight increases in Management Fees (4%), Water & Sanitation Fees (10%) and a decrease in Snow Plowing and Snow Removal expenses (-40%).  Meredith explained that the snow removal costs are budgeted on a 3-year average. Jim McGill noted that Evergreen Management had maintained its’ fees for a number of years and he was in full support of an increase.
The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: To approve the 2018 Operating Budget as presented.

Vote: Unanimous Approval.

Jim McGill presented the Capital Financial Forecast at this time. McGill noted that this forecast is updated annually but is designed to ensure that the Buttes owners are protected from any future special assessments by accruing funds annually for future repairs and replacements. 
Capital Expenditure Discussion ensued. Reed Meredith stated his opinion that the number one priority capital item is the hot tub and deck project and re-iterated that the current hot tub has been in operation since 2001 and is a residential spa. He continued that the current hot tub has had multiple issues this season, keeping it running has been a struggle, and that there would be no way to keep it going past the end of the ski season. The current hot tub deck structure has been “leaning” downhill for some time and despite several attempts to rectify this, hydrostatic pressure from the hillside above continues to push the deck downhill.  Last Fall, we were advised by an engineer that while the deck structure was still safe for use at that time, that there really was no long-term remedy other than removing the existing deck and starting over.   Meredith has met with contractors, engineers, and the local hot tub dealer to come up with a new replacement plan. They recommend a commercial hot tub, with separate filter, heater, and auto-fill capabilities.  A commercial hot tub is easier to maintain and should reduce maintenance costs in the long run. He also recommends installing a larger hot tub to accommodate the use that the Buttes hot tub historically gets. The new hot tub would be 7’x10’, seating 10, and holding 950 gallons.   The current plan for replacement would include removing the existing deck, excavating a flat area approximately halfway up the stairway that runs between the 2 buildings, at the level of the walkway to unit 505. Instead of building an elevated wooden deck, it is recommended to install a concrete retaining wall and put a concrete patio on grade, surrounded by a 5’ metal fencing to match that used on the Buttes Balconies. The hot tub would be recessed into the concrete and a separate pump house would be constructed on the exterior wall of building 1 (the back side of units 521/512 ) to house the pumps, heater, and filter. Meredith presented photos to the board showing the location. The current budget allotted for the project is $37,000, however Meredith warned that exact numbers have not been determined and it is possible that additional funds will be necessary for this updated plan. Once the architect submits a site plan and drawings, the contractor can provide more accurate numbers.  The hot tub itself has been bid by Diamond Blue Spas at $17,000. Costs for the existing deck removal and construction of the new patio area are in addition to this number. 
Meredith reported that ideally construction would begin in May and hopefully be complete sometime in August. He noted that all owners and unit management companies should be informed that there will be no hot tub available this summer.

After discussion, the board indicated that the concept was appropriate and that Evergreen Management should obtain definitive numbers and report back to the board for vote by email, with the intention that construction will begin in the spring to ensure completion by next ski season. Meredith noted that it may be necessary to postpone the light fixture and/or a portion of the stairway railing project in order to fund the additional hot tub/decking work.
Meredith presented a photograph of the new stairway railings near Unit 504.  These black, powder coated railings are the same manufacturer as the railings used for the Buttes balconies. The planned project would include replacing all of the remaining wooden railings in this same manner.  There are 11 remaining sections of railing to complete.
Jim McGill began discussion concerning the small 18” electric meter enclosure door of unit 515. McGill noted that the owner of unit 515 had contacted him directly, requesting that the small door be re-constructed.  Photographs of the door in question, show that from the exterior the door appears normal and operates as intended. The interior photograph shows where the screws holding the originally installed hinges failed and came out of the cement board leaving screw “holes”. The renovation contractor was scheduled to repair this door as part of the punch list, however the owner felt that he did not want to wait for this and installed mending plates and moved the hinges to repair the door. When the contractor looked at the door during punch list completion, he did not feel that additional was warranted.  This cosmetic “defect” is only visible when the door is open. The board noted that these doors are only needed to be operable for meter repair and are not opened for meter reading as that is done remotely. The unit owner would like to have the door totally rebuilt at the association’s expense. McGill noted that he had informed the unit owner that the board would discuss this issue.   The board members felt that as: 1) the door does not exhibit any visible “defect” while it is closed, and 2) it does operate as intended; the association sees no benefit in replacing the door. However, the owner may rebuild the door at his expense if he wishes to do so, as long as it matches the existing. 
Discussion began regarding the date of the annual owners meeting, originally set tentatively as Friday July 27, 2018. John Seybold indicated a preference to move the meeting up a week earlier if possible. After discussion, the board agreed and selected Friday July 20, 2018 at 9am as the annual owners meeting date. Jim McGill asked that all owners be notified of the change.  

The board scheduled to meet on June 11th at 11am MDST by teleconference to discuss any issues and prepare for the July 20th owners meeting. 
There being no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 12:01pm.
________________________________________         

______________________________________
Reed Meredith, Recording Secretary 



Jim McGill, Buttes Assoc. President.
